
 

  

Route 50 Lane Closure Tomorrow 

Shirley Contracting believes that they have an opportunity over the next week to complete work 

that would enable them to get the third lane of 50 Westbound open. 

Therefore, they will be taking the unusual step of implementing a lane closure tomorrow, 

Saturday December 12, from Stonecroft Blvd to Pleasant Valley (Fairfax) from 7:00 AM – 3:00 

pm. 

  

The weather forecast for tomorrow and next week is favorable.  In order for them to be in 

position to place asphalt and get an intermediate surface on 50 next week, they’ll need to do 

preparation work tomorrow.   

  

I do expect significant delays, and I know that it will be tough given the likely holiday traffic at 

Chantilly Crossing.  You should also expect midday lane closures next week on 50 WB, which 

we’ll pass along once we have the details.   

  

Obviously, we’re all hopeful that Shirley can complete this work and give us the best Christmas 

present possible—3 lanes of 50 in both directions! 

 


